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DIARY DATES 
 

MAY 

7th Teacher/Parent interviews start 

11th Sports Day 

15th NAPLAN language/writing 

16th NAPLAN reading  

17th  NAPLAN  numeracy 

18th  Walk Safely to School Day 

 Assembly G2 

22+25th TB Screening Days 

 

JUNE 

1st  Assembly G2 

5th  World Environment Day 

8th  Pupil Free Day  

11th Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

13-15th  Yr 6/7 Illawonga Camp 

18th Refugee Week 

         SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

 

PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

 

OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 

 CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager 

 UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 8.30am - 9am  

Welcome Back: 
A big welcome back to all students 

and staff I trust you all had a 

restful break and are looking 

forward to an action packed term! 

 

NAPLAN: 
The yearly NAPLAN Tests will be 

conducted in Week 3 (15th-17th of 

May). This test provides a snapshot of 

your child’s achievements to date. 

Teachers have many sources of 

evidence to determine a child’s skills 

and abilities  this is but one of these. 

At times parents have requested that 

their child does not participate in this 

testing and this can occur. If this is 

the case  with you and your child 

please contact your child’s class 

teacher so that a formal withdrawal 

form can be completed. 

Sports Day 

Our annual Sports Day will occur next 

Friday the 11th of May! This is a day 

of excitement and fun which is 

thoroughly enjoyed by staff and 

students.. Come along and support your 

child in his/her endeavours within a 

fun ,  not  over l y  compet i t i ve 

environment. 

Community Night 

Wow!!! What a success!! We have 

received so much positive feedback 

about the ‘Peter Pan’ extravaganza. A 

big thankyou to all who contributed to 

the night and the following day’s 

matinee performance. It is worth 

noting that attending our daytime 

performance were the children from a 

nearby kindergarten and the residents 

of two aged care facilities. 

Special mentions should go to all staff 

but in particular Debbie Johnson and 

Keryn Day and the Governing Council 

Fundraising Group. 

 

New Uniform!!??!!??? 

Currently we are reviewing our school 

uniform and we are still in the 

consultation phase. All aspects of the 

uniform are being reviewed, colour, 

style, design, materials etc etc. We 

are seeking input from all interested 

persons to assist in formulating some 

direction in this area. It would be 

great if anyone has any knowledge 

they can share in relation to the 

current colours and their significance. 

Governing Council Members would only 

be too willing to represent your views. 

Some samples of the uniform are 

hanging in the school office foyer. 

New School Logo !!??!! 

As well as the uniform we are also 

considering upgrading/changing our 

logo. Pictured below is an example of 

one of the designs we are considering. 

Our current logo was developed to 

represent four ‘C’s”, which at one 

stage represented the school values. 

These values have changed over time 

and as such this logo has no 

significance. Once again we have a 

display of possible logos in the Front 

Office for comment. The logo above 

was developed by a graphic artist to 

reflect the multi-cultural and friendly 
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The People’s Choice Community Lottery is here again!  

Don’t forget to grab your ticket! All proceeds of ticket 

sales go to the school so please see the front office to 

collect your tickets.   

1st Prize is a Toyota RAV4 GXL 2nd Prize is a LG Pack: 

Fridge, TV, Washer/Dryer Combo 

3rd Prize is a Toyota Corolla Accent Hatch ..other 

prizes include Rossdale Homes Landscape package, LG 

Packs, 18ct white gold diamond ring, bikes and a Phil 

Hoffmann Cruise and many more!  All tickets must be 

sold by 31st August! 

 

Community Night—Wonderful Performance! 

Kids Asthma Masterclasses for Parents and Children  

Asthma Australia is running Kids Asthma Masterclasses  

in order to provide free asthma 

education to children  aged from 

5- 12 years,  and parents in an 

engaging, interactive way. 

(5-12 years) Learning Together 

Date:  Thursday 12th July 2018 

Time: 10:00-11:30am 

Where:  Asthma Australia (300    

South Road, Hilton) 
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Note: School Interviews will be held in Weeks 2&3  

of this term. Please make sure you book your pre-

f e r r e d  i n t e r v i e w  t i m e  o n l i n e  a t 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au entering code 2ngm5, 

and follow the note sent home last Tuesday. Please 

take note of your interview time confirmed by email 

and remember to be on time when meeting the teach-

er. The last day to book interviews online is Sunday 

6th May at 8pm.   After this time, parents will need 

to call this office and enquire about remaining availa-

ble times. 

 

Year 7 to 8 school transition 

Registration of Interest forms have been sent home 

for you to nominate your child’s preferred high 

school.   Please remember to complete this form and 

return to the front office as soon as possible.  All 
f o r m s  m u s t  b e  r e c e i v e d  b y  t h e  
office by 18th May to register your child.  
 
 
Butterfly Garden 

We are looking for a parent who has a small dingo 

digging machine that could volunteer their services 

to dig out the path ways for our  

butterfly garden. 

If you are able to volunteer, please see Liz Hillam in 

R1 or Keryn Day in the Technology Room in the Or-

ange Unit. 

 
 
 

Sports Day  

It is Sports Day next Friday, 11th May.  Everyone is 

welcome!  The day will begin in the gym with classes 

moving through tabloid events.   

After lunch, the school will be together on the oval 

where students will participate in year level sprints, 

followed by student/teacher events.  Dismissal will 

be from the classrooms at 3pm. We’d love to see you 

there! More information to follow next week. 

 

Virtual  Reality Workshop in Term 2 2018  

On 24th of May 2018 our year  6/7 students will be 

participating in a world-first experience to help re-

duce bullying behaviour and empower students to im-

prove their school life. The cast from Neighbours 

have even participated in it! This revolutionary Virtu-

al Reality workshop will be using VR headsets to put 

the whole class in a bullying scenario and allows them 

to interrogate the characters.  

 

Hattie’s Garden Produce  

Students enjoyed displaying fresh produce grown in 

their stall this week.  There were many happy 

customers on the day purchasing  fresh herbs, 

parsley, lettuce  and silverbeet! 

Ramadan! 

The month of Ramadan is fast approaching (May 16 – 

June 14) and for our wonderful multicultural school, 

many of our families will be participating. Staff like 

to be prepared to support students, so if your child 

will be joining in with the Fasting aspect of the time, 

please let his/her class teacher know. Earlier this 

year, did you see the Easter display with Christian 

beliefs in the Library? Over the next week, staff will 

again be putting up posters, photos, banners and 

crafts – but this time to celebrate Ramadan, Islamic 

beliefs and culture! Please feel welcome to drop by 

the library either before or after school to watch 

this display as it grows. 

Community Night  

Thank you all for making Community Night a huge 

success! The Night time performance was fabulous 

and the students did a great job. They love 

performing for their families!  

The next day we did an encore performance and had 

some grandparents in the audience as well as some 

residents from Charles Young Residential Care, Aveo 

Melrose Park and Kindy children from Brighton 

Goodstart. We received lots of positive feedback 

from them all!  


